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The U.S. real estate market made a robust comeback in 2013,
surpassing expectations of many economists, as the combination
of low inventories and historically low interest rates caused
home prices to rise and even helped fuel bidding wars in some
markets, surpassing the expectations of many economists.

While positive trends, such as increasing home values, are
expected  to  continue  into  2014,  mortgage  rates  are  also
expected to rise in the coming year and could put a damper on
home buyers’ abilities to afford new homes.

Looking back at some 2013 data can give us a hint of the year
ahead:

1. Inventory should gradually stabilize

The beginning of 2013 could be characterized as the “year of
low inventory” as buyer demand ramped up and homeowners waited
for further price increases and evidence of a solid economic
recovery before putting their homes on the market. The year
began with a significant shortage of inventory and then as
early as February the level of shortages started to decline
slowly. As 2013 comes to a close, inventory is approximately
the same as a year ago. However, homes are selling faster than
in 2012, with the median age of the inventory down by 11
percent.

2. A return to positive equity

Rising  prices  helped  2.5  million  homeowners  who  were
previously underwater regain positive equity status during the
second quarter of 2013. However, approximately 7.1 million
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homes  were  still  in  negative  equity  at  that  time  and  an
estimated 10 million homeowners, or about 21.1 percent of all
homeowners with a mortgage, remained “under-equitied,” with
less than 20 percent in home equity. The good news is that
prices are expected to continue rising in 2014, which will
lift  more  homeowners  into  positive  territory.  Median  list
prices for homes in October rose 7.57 percent above the same
month of 2012.

3. Mortgage rates expected to rise

Mortgage rates increased approximately 100 basis points in
2013  and  are  likely  to  rise  in  2014.  The  new  chairman-
designate of the Federal Reserve, Janet Yellen, is expected to
continue  the  policies  of  Chairman  Ben  Bernanke,  including
keeping mortgage rates low by buying blocks of mortgage-backed
securities. However, the Fed has considered tapering its bond-
buying activity as the economy improves, which could lead to a
slight increase in interest rates.
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